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ICC Allows Electric Credits for ComEd Space Heat Customers

The Illinois Commerce Commission today approved a ComEd proposal to provide rate relief to electric space heat customers who have been paying higher rates since new market rates took effect in January.
 The company estimates the credits will total nearly $8 million and are part of a larger $64 million rate relief plan the company developed this spring.
Chairman Charles Box said “the rate relief we approved is one step towards a larger solution to the electric rate issues consumers are facing.  This provides some assistance to specific classes of customers in one geographic area.

“We had the authority to sign off on these remedies today, but we look forward to continuing to work in cooperation with all interested parties on this very important issue,” he said.
Specifically, the Commission determined that ComEd may implement a one time credit of $33 for residential multi-family residences using electric space heat and a $64 credit for residential single family residences with electric space heat.  The credits are designed to help reduce the annual percentage increase in electric rates on all-electric service customers, bringing their annual increases more in line with average residential electric customers.   The credits will be reflected on bills beginning in June.

The Commission also approved changes to tariffs for electric service to nearly 850 multi-family residential buildings including condominium and apartments that include shared or common areas.  The changes to the company tariffs will provide these common area customers with a one- time credit no later than August 2007.  In addition, the majority of those customers, using less than 400 kW of power, will have accounts billed at a residential rate for supply rather than a commercial rate which should result in lower electric bills.  These customers, previously classified as residential, were reclassified as commercial accounts in January and their costs increased significantly.  
The Commission agreed to allow implementation of the changes, noting that some of the multi-unit facilities using more than 400 kW of power have begun to switch to alternative providers. 
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